From: Mike Gibson <mikesuperfreakl@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, October 31, 2023 2:30 PM

To: Paul McDermott <pmcdermott@summithill.org>; Julie Stearns <jstearns@summithill.org>
Subject: Re: foia request

You don't often get email from
mikesuperfreak1@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This is an external email and may include suspicious subject or content. Please take care when
clicking links or opening attachments. When in doubt, contact your IT Department

Mr. McDermott | did not ask for EL student numbers in each of the schools | asked specifically for Arabic
language speaking. Jim Martin used his neighbor who are Arabic/speaking and you also used it in your Q&A
form.

| am requesting the Arabic race/ethnicity numbers in each of the school in the district since both of you made
it a point to single this group. Arabic ethnicity are not even included in your equity audit that the district
spent $20,000 on! Why is this and why did you point it out twice in your very rehearsed speech and Q&A

| have just turned my question into a foia.

Thank you!

On Tue, Oct 31, 2023 at 10:40 AM Paul McDermott <pmcdermott@summithill.org> wrote:
Good morning, Mr. Gibson, thank you so much for the email and the question regarding the number of EL
students in each school building. | will add this question to our FAQ document posted online and pull the
information from our student information system. Look for this to be updated by the end of the week.

Have a great day and please feel free to reach out with any other questions.
Thank you!

Sincerely,

Paul McDermott

From: Mike Gibson <mikesuperfreakl @gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, October 30, 2023 1:51 PM

To: Paul McDermott <pmcdermott@summithill.org>
Subject: Question

You don't often get email
from mikesuperfreak1@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

Caution: This is an external email and may include suspicious subject or content. Please take care when
clicking links or opening attachments. When in doubt, contact your IT Department

The slides that you have presented on your Q&A form revolves solely around grade centers. Meanwhile, Mr
Martin stated at the last board meeting that “equity” plays a major role in your choice in uprooting this
entire district. Can you please provide the numbers of non-English speaking students in each of the below
schools? | did attempt to find but was unable to since the Arabic speaking students that Mr, Martin is
referencing is not even categorized in your equity audit.
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Also please provide references where your enrollment numbers were taken from.

Thank you
Mike Gibson



